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THAT MAN IS YOU! �

“All Thing New”�

�

Wednesday Mornings 

6:00 am to 7:30 am in 

Rossiter Hall or Zoom 

Option.�

�

Week 11: Why the Catholic Church?:�

Wednesday, November 18th�

�

Themes Covered:�

�� Speaker: Dr. John Bergsma�

�� Has this Creator tried to communicate 

with us?�

��Who speaks for God?�

�� The four world religions�

�� Prophets from other world religions�

�� Jesus Christ: The Ultimate Prophet�

�� Other world religions commend Jesus�

Sign Up Requested As Soon As Possible�

�

Thursday, December 24

th

 � 4:00 pm, 6:00 pm and 10:00 pm �

Friday, December 25

th

 � 9:00 am �

(All Masses will be at Mater Dei Holy Name Church)�

�

Sign up will be available beginning Monday, November 9

th

 on 

our website at www.materdeiparish.org.  We are asking that 

you sign up as soon as possible so we can determine if we need 

to add additional masses to be able to accommodate social 

distancing.�

NOON MASS AT MATER DEI �

ASSUMPTION CHURCH TO RESUME �

�

The Region has agreed to help with noon Masses at 

Mater Dei Assumption Church.  Therefore weekday 

noon Masses will resume the 1st week of Advent, 

Monday, November 30th.�

ARCHBISHOP NAUMANN 

IS SETTING ASIDE A 

SPECIAL TIME TO PRAY 

FOR YOU. If you would �

like to send him a �

specific prayer intention 

please visit 

www.archkck.org/

prayerintention. Know 

that your intentions will be kept close and in 

confidence.�

The One Faith, One Family, One Future in 

Christ campaign is intended to help strengthen 

our Church in Northeastern Kansas and meet 

important capital needs, including:�

�

��Strengthening a culture of evangelization in our 

Archdiocese�

��Caring for our retired priests�

��Continued care for the elderly at Villa St. Francis Skilled Nursing Facility�

��Improved handicap accessibility and infrastructure at Savior Pastoral Center�

�

Mater Dei will receive 25% of all funds collected from our parishioners up to 

our parish target of $965,000 and if we exceed our target, we will receive 

50% of collected funds which will be utilized to help repair and replace 

crumbling mortar at both of our Assumption and Holy Name sites. Our 

beautiful churches are a stunning site from a distance, but up close, a visitor 

sees that after enduring nearly one hundred years of weather in Kansas, 

these great structures need much repair and restoration. Because of 

weathering, the mortar between the bricks at Assumption and in the joints 

between large blocks of masonry at Holy Name have eroded to the point of 

allowing water to seep into the structures.  �

 

THANKSGIVING DAY MASS �

November 26th�

  will be celebrated at �

Mater Dei Holy Name Church �

at 9:00 am�

�

Friday, November 27th�

8:00 am Mass at MDHN Chapel�

12:00 pm at MDA�

Parish Office and School Closed�

�

Have a blessed and safe Thanksgiving holiday.�

NEW VETERANS GARDEN WITH MEMORIAL PLANNED FOR MT. CALVARY, TOPEKA � 

Catholic Cemeteries of Northeast Kansas is developing a Veterans Garden and memorial at Mt. 

Calvary Cemetery, Topeka, Kan. The section will accommodate 800 new burial spaces for veterans 

and their spouses. The garden is being developed in the style of Arlington National Cemetery, 

Arlington, Va., with rows of white headstones. The centerpiece of the Veterans Garden will be a 

replica of the Marine Corps Memorial statue of the raising of the U.S. flag at Iwo Jima. Flags of the 

United States and branches of the Armed Forces will flank the memorial. To make pre�need 

arrangements, call 785�272�0820; contact information@cathcemks.org; or visit www.cathcemks.org.�
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Ladies � Please join us from your own homes for our NEXT ALTAR SOCIETY MEETING, 6:30 p.m., 

Monday, November 16th via Zoom. An expert in wellness will be teaching us how to have “Peace 

during the Christmas season”. She will discuss mindful ways of dealing with Covid and the usual stress 

during the holidays.� �

�

Join the Zoom meeting here:��

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/5509306274?pwd=NkZ6UUVPdHhPT1dVU0dtNlFxYk1UQT09�

�

Meeting ID: 550 930 6274�

Passcode: Brainpeace�

�

You can join a zoom meeting using your smart phone, tablet/ipad or pc/laptop.  If you have a choice of devices, you may 

want to try using the newest of your devices.  �

Email Merrill Befort at 

merrill.befort@yahoo.com 

if you need help before the 

meeting getting zoom set 

up on your device.�
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PARISH DIRECTORY�

��

Pastor ……………………………………..Fr. John Pilcher�

��

��

Deacon Chris Seago…………………………….232�7744�

Deacon Bob Ortiz………………………………..232�7744�

��

PARISH OFFICE……......…………….232�7744�

Bookkeeper, Amanda Kincaid�

Resource Coordinator, Shawn Hillebert�

Receptionist, Gail Munoz�

��

SCHOOL……………………….......….233�1727�

School Principal, Andrea Hillebert�

Secretary, Monica McCaffrey�

��

CHILD CARE CENTER………......……232�1603�

Director, Margaret Lachowsky �

��

MINISTRY SUPPORT�

Director of Religious Education�

�

Liturgy Coordinator�

Kathy Woods...........................................................232�7744�

Sick and Homebound Ministry�

Call Parih Office................................................232�7744�

Eucharistic Adoration�

Call Parish Office................................................232�7744�

Bulletin Editor�

Pam Bond...........273�4621 or bulletin@materdeiparish.org�

��

COUNCILS, COMMITTEES & ORGANIZATIONS�

Pastoral Council  �

�

Finance Council�

Kevin Schmidt, Chairperson................................232�7744�

School Council�

Deb Schmitz, Chairperson...................................233�1727�

Parent Teacher Organization (PTO)�

Melanie Salsbury, President................................608�5489�

Knights of Columbus�

Doug Holmes, Grand Knight................................817�6936�

Altar Society �

Merrill Befort, President......................................232�7744�

��

PARISH PRAYER CHAIN�

Call Erin Storrer.................................................224�6163�

Gail Johnson......................................................286�1352�

��

�

�

URGENT LIFE RESOURCES�

�

Pregnant? Need Help?:�

Gabriel Project | 913�602�0306 | gabrielproject.com�

�

Abortion Pill Reversal Hotline:�

877�558�0333 | AbortionPillReversal.com�

�

Post�Abortive Help: Project Rachel & Project Joseph�

Archkck.org/prolife � end � of � life � care�

National Catholic Bioethics Hotline 215�977�2660�

�

Suicide Hotline:�

800�273�8255 | 913�602�0306 | suicidepreventionlife.org�

God gives us the gift of His very self and asks us to invest it. Investing 

God’s greatest gift of Himself wisely, allows God’s kingdom to grow and 

flourish. God trusts us with this pearl of great price in hopes that it will 

produce abundant fruit. While God’s gift of self is realized in the gifts of 

faith, hope, and love, they are not meant to be solely for personal benefit. 

They are intended to be shared and are at the heart of Jesus’ blueprint for 

happiness, the Beatitudes.�

�

When we properly invest God’s greatest gift, His most treasured 

possession, we invest in the wellbeing of all of our brothers and sisters and 

the world in which we live. We take up most seriously our call to be 

stewards and properly manage, not only our own affairs, but the affairs of 

those around and before us. God has put tremendous confidence in us. Do 

we have that same confidence in God?�

�

We often go the extra mile and put in the additional effort when it comes 

to those concerns closest to us: our families, friends, careers, home and 

securities. But when it comes to things that are not as close to us, we can 

become lax and less conscientious. Tending to God’s treasure requires a 

great deal of focus and persistent hard work. It demands that I see the 

bigger picture, God’s picture, in which self�sacrifice is a given as we labor 

for the establishment of God’s kingdom, God’s vision. Fear and a lack of 

trust can loom large, however. We are afraid of letting go of what is 

“mine” and apprehensive of jeopardizing what we have in order to venture 

into something bigger and more promising.�

�

Fear and a lack of trust serve no purpose in God’s kingdom. They benefit 

neither the person nor God. What is required is a courageous resolve that 

produces the fortitude necessary to stay the course and do what God is 

asking. Doing all in our power to cultivate the seeds of faith, hope, and 

love in our world, working diligently to put all of our relationships in proper 

order, becoming attentive to systems and ideologies that hurt and oppress 

people, being mindful of injustice, and laboring on behalf of the poor and 

the needy are at the core of what each of us is asked to do. It is how we 

invest God’s most precious gift wisely. If persistent, alert and attentive, 

then life will gradually improve around us, there will be greater peace and 

we will experience joy.�

�

©LPi�
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Please keep in 

your prayers �

our family 

members serving 

in the Military�

Schuylor Baum � Navy� Clayton Mettleton � Air Force�

Jacob Crawshaw � Air Force� Benjamin Metzger � Army�

Ethan Figgs � Navy� Peter Oberle � Navy�

Christopher Jones � Army� Mason Pakerson � Air National Guard�

Joseph Immenschuh � Army � Stephen Schmidt � Marines�

Mike Liotta � National Guard� Dylan Treadwell � Army�

Mark Lojewski � Army� Garrett Wilson � Navy�

Eddie Lyons� Navy� Tyler J. Wilson � Air Force�
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�

WHY DO WE DO THAT?�

Catholic Life Explained:�

Can Catholics Gamble?�

Question:�

The Bible says that Jesus 

condemned gambling, but I notice 

that so many parishes have them at 

festivals and other events.  What’s 

correct?�

�

Answer:�

Although Jesus speaks of our relationship with 

material wealth and the very human struggle 

with greed, the gospels do not include any 

specific instructions related to gambling. At 

the same time, the Church is very sensitive to 

the needs of those who might struggle with 

an addiction to gambling, and pastoral care 

should always be offered to those who 

struggle with this reality in their life. �

�

While it is true that many parish or school 

communities include gambling or games of 

chance in festivals and fundraisers (e.g. bingo, 

roulette, ring tossing, dunking booths, etc.), 

there is nothing inherently wrong with these 

sorts of events, given they are played fairly 

and within the limits of reason are not morally 

objectionable. As the Catechism of the 

Catholic Church reminds us: “Games of 

chance (card games, etc.) or wagers are not 

in themselves contrary to justice. They 

become morally unacceptable when they 

deprive someone of what is necessary to 

provide for his needs and those of 

others” (no. 2413). �

�

As in all things, moderation and a sense of 

healthy limits should be applied to gambling 

and games of chance. For those who find 

themselves living with addiction to gambling, 

help is available in various 12�step and 

addiction recovery programs.�

�

©LPi�

COLLECTION REPORT FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2020 TO JUNE 30, 2021 �

Receipts for October 31, 2020 to November 6, 2020� Fiscal Year to Date��

 White Envelopes� $12,480.00�� $156,614.50��

 Banking� $6,059.00�� $93,100.08��

 Plate � $204.40 �� $3,639.81 ��

                                Total Collections � $18,743.40�� $253,354.39��

 Income Over/�Under Budget� $1,878.02�� �$67,087.83��

 Amount Budgeted for Collections� $16,865.38�� $320,442.22��

Kristi Aguirre� Sandra Grabauskas� Dan Osborn�

Jacob Askins� Joyce Green� Kay Payne�

Margaret Barr� Danny Halperin� Orlyn Peterson�

Tom Becher � Marie Hammon� Mary Pineda�

Lela Becker� Pat Hanrahan� Jim Reilly�

Lorine Bloodworth� Maureen Harris� Maddy Reynolds�

Marlene Gatesman Boboige� Reid Harrison� Jamie Robinson�

Bill Bond� Chelsea Hernandez� Celia Rodriquez�

Marcy Bowen� Roy "Jim" Hillebert� Nellie Rodriguez�

Ashley Brock� Bonnie Hisey� Isaiah Roeder�

Chelsea Brown� Jim Hisey� Elizabeth Romero�

Toni Brown� Scott Holmes� Jerry Rose�

Marianne Brownlow� Jim Jackson� Josulyn Salsbury�

Aiden Burkhart� Teresa Jenkins � Sam�

Robin Burns� Larry Johnson� Mary Anne Satterthwaite �

Pam Busch� Pauline Johnson� Sharon Scheck�

Cheryl Cafferty� Bryce Kalas� Julia Seago�

Bill Callies � Amy Kelly� Muriel Segerson�

Rev. McCoy Caraway� Maxwell Kelly� Jim Simons�

Bill Cole� Sam Kelly� Janice Slusser�

Timli Cole� Shirley Kelly� Melanie Sutphen Stafford�

Mark Dechand� Theresa L.� Robert "Bob" Stich�

Marie DeLong� Michaela Lake� Bob Swafford�

Mary Denise Dexter� Kathe Langer� Kelly Terrill�

James Duncan� Gretchen Lindabury� Don Thompson�

June "Melody" Duncan� Margaret Longstaff� Tracie Sutphen Thornton�

Becky Boboige Egan� Vivianne Marousek� Nancy Tudor�

Heather Endsley� John Marr� Kenny Unterberger�

Jackie Erwin� Davonta Martinez� Ren Valdivia�

Seraphina Espinoza� Tim McCarthy� Sierra Van Sickel�

Kent Evans� Frannie Miller� Austin Vail�

Rachelle Florez � Lindsay Miller *� Paul Warfield�

Joseph Frederick� Linda Mlynek� Debra Weaver�

Janice Gill� Margaret Moore� Ken Weber�

Betty Glettig� Royce Muller� Becky Welch�

Mary Godfrey� Brantley Ness� Ruthie Welsh�

Alexis Gomez� Cheryl Ness *� Sandra Williams�

Lisa Gonzales� Jack Nork� Yvonne Yanek�

Madison Good� Jason Ortiz� Bibi Zweig�
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FOOD SERVICE OPENING � 

Hayden Catholic High School is 

accepting applications for a �

foodservice employee. This 

position is responsible for �

the preparation and serving of all menu �

items on days when school is in session. This 

is a full time position for the right candidate. 

Please send your resume to 

haydencatholic@haydencatholic.net�

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE�

�

There has been an increase in domestic 

violence during the pandemic.  If you 

know someone who has experienced this, 

the following resources are available in 

our community.�

�

YWCA � 785�233�1750�

Warm Line � 800�922�8199�

Valeo � 785�233�1730�

Family Service and Guidance Center 

� 785�232�5005�

Christ First Counseling � 785�272�0788�

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP �

Recognize God in Your Ordinary Moments �

Buried in Your Backyard�

�

I remember watching a television show about a high school that dug up a 

time capsule that students had buried 25 years earlier. They had buried it 

with the purpose of showing others many years later the trends of the day 

and how student life was at that time. It was a fun exercise and everyone � 

the current students as well as those now grown � laughed at the clothing 

styles, corny photos, and lack of technology from years ago.�

�

I wonder how the former students felt about how they had grown in those 

25 years. How many of them realized their high school dreams? Did they 

find their purpose in this world and feel fulfilled in life? Did they use the 

talents and gifts God gave them to really make a difference in the world?�

�

We have all been given talents and gifts by God to be cultivated and offered 

back to Him and those around us for His glory. As time has passed, hopefully 

we have taken seriously our stewardship of these gifts. But sometimes out of 

fear, misunderstanding, or even apathy, we have taken one or more of our 

gifts and buried them, hiding them away from others and stifling all growth. 

This is no way to honor God and certainly not a path to fulfillment in life. If 

we have anything buried in our backyard, we might do well to dig it back up, 

clean it up, and begin building upon it. Like a time capsule, those things will 

not be buried forever. One day the giver of that gift will ask what you have 

done with it. When that day comes, I pray you don’t need to find a shovel.�

�

�

� Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS                           ©LPi�

MARCH FOR LIFE & TEENS ENCOUNTER CHRIST � We made the difficult 

decision not to take a delegation to March for Life in January in DC. But this opens up 

the possibility for teens to attend the Teens Encounter Christ (TEC) retreat. We will 

provide a small group retreat experience for high schoolers on January 16�18, 

2021 at Prairie Star Ranch (PSR). We will be following social distancing and other 

safety procedures that allowed Camp Tekakwitha to happen. TEC is a 3�day retreat 

based on the Paschal Mystery of Jesus Christ. TEC involves 16 and older adolescents 

encountering Christ in a way that many have never experienced before. On a TEC 

retreat, you will have the opportunity to grow in your relationship with Christ through 

talks, group discussion, individual reflection, prayer, and sharing in the Sacraments. 

The weekend retreats are led by a team of youth, adults and a priest as spiritual 

director. To sign up go to: www.sunflowertec.org�

�

PROJECT CHRYSALIS MASS � You are cordially invited to join us 

for the Project Chrysalis Metro Mass for those who have lost 

children or grandchildren. Church of the Ascension, Monday, 

November 30th, 7:00 p.m. (This Mass is open to all in the 

Archdiocese of Kansas City in Kansas and the Diocese of Kansas 

City�St. Joseph). If you would like to celebrate with us and wish to 

reserve a memory candle, please RSVP no later than Monday, 

November 23rd to Patty (pbillinger@kcascension.org or 913�681�3348) Information 

needed: correct spelling of the name of the deceased, your relationship, your name, 

and whether you plan to be present.��


